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The Golden Crab Committee of the South Atlantic Fishery Management Council convened in the 

Topaz Room of the Charleston Marriott Hotel, September 15, 2014, and was called to order at 

10:05 o’clock a.m. by Chairman Ben Hartig. 

 

MR. HARTIG:  All right, I would like to bring the Golden Crab Committee to order.  Our first 

order of business is approval of the agenda.  Are there any additions to the agenda?  Seeing none; 

the agenda is approved.  The next order of business is approval of the 2014 Golden Crab 

Minutes.  Are there any changes or deletions to the minutes?  Seeing none; the minutes are 

approved.  That brings us to status of commercial catches versus the annual catch limits for 

golden crab.  Phil, are you going to do that? 

 

MR. STEELE:  I can do that for you, Mr. Chairman.  I got some landings from the Science 

Center on Friday, most of which are confidential on monthly landings.  But for 2013, we landed 

826,990 pounds, which is far short of the two million pound whole weight ACL.  For 2014 it is 

apparent that the landings are incomplete, because through September there has only been 

232,000 pounds of golden crab landings submitted. 

 

Talking to the Center, they think this is probably incomplete reporting on these guys’ part.  The 

permit comes up for renewal in December at which time they will probably see a large influx of 

landings coming in there.  But right now it is about a quarter of the landings of this year 

compared to last year’s 826; this year, 232. 

 

MR. HARTIG:  Any questions of Phil?  That brings us to Golden Crab Public Hearing 

Comments under Attachment 1. 

 

DR. CHEUVRONT:  This will be very short, Mr. Chairman; there weren’t any. 

 

MR. HARTIG:  All right, I don’t guess we need to provide any guidance then.  That brings us to 

the discussion of Generic Accountability Measures and Dolphin Allocation Amendment; 

Attachments 2 and 3. 

 

DR. CHEUVRONT:  If you all remember, this is the amendment that has two actions in it.  Both 

actions will be addressed when we get to the Joint Dolphin Wahoo/ Snapper Grouper Committee 

meeting on Thursday.  The first action in this amendment applies to golden crab.  This is the 

action that has to do with what are the criteria that will trigger the accountability measures.   

 

For golden crab we’re dealing only with a commercial fishery here; but the council’s current 

preferred alternatives here are Alternative 2, Subalternative 2C.  If the ACL is reached, the 

accountability measure will only be triggered if the stock is considered to be overfished and if 

the total ACL is met.   

 

Since it is just a commercial fishery, if the commercial ACL is met, there can’t be any make up 

or any wiggle room based on recreational landings, because there aren’t any for this species.   

Your AP back in last May had selected either 2A or 2C as their preferred alternatives.  Well, 2C 

matched with what the council had already selected as the preferred for dolphin wahoo and 

snapper grouper.   
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The reason why this is coming before you now is that you wanted to go out and see if there were 

any public comments on this.  There weren’t any specific public comments related to golden 

crab.  This committee had chosen preferred Subalternative 2C as their preferred; and at this time 

it would be good for the committee to look at this and decide if they want to discuss it any more, 

change it or anything.   

 

What the plan is, is that after this meeting we hope that the council have made all the decisions 

that they want to on this document.  When it comes back to you in December, the document will 

be ready to submit to the Secretary of Commerce.  It won’t be a kind of thing where you are 

going to have to give the chairman authority to review any edits and redeem the codified text and 

all that other sort of thing.   

 

You are going to see the actual thing as it is going to be submitted when it comes back to you in 

December.  Part of the reason why we’re doing that for this document is because there is nothing 

in here that is critical that needs to happen right away.  Those of you who might have been 

around way back in the olden days; that is the way we used to do things before we got into this 

mad dash of trying to get things done so quickly. 

 

Our goal is to try to get back onto that schedule if at all possible; and that is what we’re doing 

with this amendment.  Think of this as your penultimate opportunity to see this amendment – 

now this is in regards to golden crab right now – and see if there is anything you would like to 

change at this point.  If not, when it comes back to you in December, it will come back ready to 

be submitted. 

 

MR. HARTIG:  Is there any will of the committee to change any of the alternatives?  Seeing 

none; I see head shaking, no one wants to change anything; Brian, I think we’re good to go. 

 

DR. CHEUVRONT:  Okay, Mr. Chairman, that is really all I have for this amendment for golden 

crab. 

 

MR. HARTIG:  All right; other business, Brian. 

 

DR. CHEUVRONT:  I just wanted to point out to everybody that at the AP meeting last May – 

and I believed we discussed this in June – is that the Golden Crab AP members, which basically 

comprise the entire fishery; they asked to get together for another AP meeting, which we’re 

going to be holding in November. 

 

At this meeting what they wanted to look at were any changes in bottom mapping that had 

occurred since the allowable golden crab fishing zones were set up a number of years ago, to see 

if those could be modified or should be modified.  We’ve been working on that since June.  

We’ve gotten some information in. 

 

Roger has prepared the maps that shows all the additional mapping that has gone on.  A number 

of the fishermen have expressed that they really don’t want to change anything in the middle and 

southern zones.  This was prompted largely by a request from folks fishing in the northern zone, 

which you have two permits fishing up there.  They wanted to see if there were other additional 

areas or maybe that it would be okay for them to fish in.   
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We’ve gotten some data form Glenn Ulrich, who is retired from South Carolina DNR, who did a 

lot of golden crab research back in the 1980s; and he has actually been able to help us uncover 

some information.  This AP is going to meet in November.  Whatever comes out of that – I have 

talked to the AP members.   

 

I said if you guys want to try to change something, it would be really good if we could craft 

some rough actions and alternatives about things; how you would like to have them changed, 

which we could bring back to the council.  Then the council could decide probably in December 

if you want to go ahead and start a new golden crab amendment that might address any of the 

concerns that they have.   

 

There was also one other action that they wanted the council to consider and that was moving the 

start date of the fishing year.  Right now it starts January 1; and they would really prefer to see it 

start either September 1 or October 1, because they don’t really fish in the summer.  They would 

like to be able to definitely be able to fish in the fall through at least the early part of winter, if 

they ever get to that point where they are going to get shut down early for meeting their ACL. 

 

They don’t want to have it be open in the summer and closed in the fall, which they see as their 

prime fishing time.  That would be an action that would be included in the next amendment.  It is 

not something that needs to be dealt with right away.  They are just trying to be proactive in case 

this does happen in the future.   

 

That would be an additional action that could go into another golden crab amendment.  If it 

doesn’t happen, it is something to get put into another amendment at some other time.  But, 

anyway, I just wanted to let you all know that is what is happening with the golden crab.  Even 

though you will be voting on this in December to send this amendment to the secretary, there 

may be another golden crab amendment on the heels of this one. 

 

MR. HARTIG:  Are there any other questions of Brian?   We’ve got three.  I will take them in a 

row.  Charlie. 

 

MR. PHILLIPS:  Brian; I am not on the committee.  As a matter of efficiency and they are going 

to look at maybe making some changes; would it make sense to just wait a little bit on this one 

and put them all together or does it really not matter? 

 

DR. CHEUVRONT:  Are you talking about this amendment?  I don’t think that you are going to 

get anything beneficial out of doing that. 

 

MR. BELL:  I was just going to ask Brian; you know these guys better than anybody.  No public 

comment and we have a preferred alternative; I guess that means they are cool with that. 

 

DR. CHEUVRONT:  These guys are very cool with your preferred.  They met last May and we 

talked about this.  I believe the council had already had a preferred.  I talked about what is 

already in place for dolphin wahoo and the CMP species, which are the same as the preferreds 

that you have in this amendment; and they were very happy with that.   
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They didn’t see any big issue with that; because, remember, this is a fishery that has not been 

assessed.  They’ve never exceeded the ACL.  They have never gotten more than about half of the 

ACL that they are allowed now.  They don’t see this as an imminent problem. 

 

MR. BOWEN:  Mr. Chair; I’m not on your committee either.  But to that point, Brian, you 

mentioned maybe a future amendment of changing the fishing year.  I wonder why when we are 

sitting at 25 percent of our catch this year versus last year?  I think last year we were 800 and 

some thousand; almost 2 million pounds ACL.  I don’t understand why we would even consider 

that at this point. 

 

DR. CHEUVRONT:  Well, Zack, what is happening is this is a growing fishery, and there are 

more vessels that are moving into the fishery.  There are a number of the permits that are not 

currently being used, but the owners of those permits who happen to be the people who are 

already on the AP; each permit is by zone.   

 

There are people who want to bring more vessels in and to fish in other areas.  The AP members 

believe that the fishery could handle the additional pressure, but this is very much a market- 

driven fishery.  They are not catching more because they are not there; it is they are not going to 

go out and fish unless they know they have a buyer waiting for them.   

 

There are now starting to be more buyers.  In the last six months I have heard from two 

additional folks who wanted me to put them in contact with golden crab fishermen, because they 

wanted to buy product.  This is a fishery that I think over time we can see is going to see some 

expansion.  We just don’t know how quickly it is going to occur. 

 

I think the participants in the fishery are trying to look ahead at least in terms of making sure that 

if they should exceed their ACL let’s make sure that they can fish in the time that they want to 

fish in the most and things like that.  I think it is good thinking on their part what they are trying 

to do. 

 

MR. HARTIG:  Any other questions of Brian?  Is there any other business to come before the 

committee?  Seeing none; the golden crab committee is adjourned. 

 

(Whereupon, the meeting was adjourned at 11:15 o’clock a.m., September 15, 2014.) 
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